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MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD

NOVEMBER 4, 2008
Pursuant to posted notice, the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Tuesday, November 4, 2008 at 8:30 a.m., at The Olive Real Estate Group: 102 N. Cascade, Suite 250.

Attendance
In attendance were Directors:


Also in attendance were:



Doug Woods, President/Director

Pete Susemihl, Susemihl, McDermott 

Holger Christiansen, Director


& Cowan, P.C.

Tom Cone, Director


 
Terry Schooler, Schooler & Associates

Lindsay Case, Director


Lori VonFeldt-Wingert, S&A









Al Watson, Development Services








Andre Brackin








Jennifer Irvine

1. Call to Order & Certification of the Agenda-


Director Cone called the meeting to order at 8:39 a.m. 

2. Approval of Minutes & Excusal-
Director Christiansen motioned to approve the September 2 and special September 18, 2008 minutes seconded by Director Case.  Motion passed.

3. Projects Report –
a. Segment I Report and Budget Status – Al Watson

Mr. Watson stated that Segment I was close to being done, although the punch list from the City was substantially completed there was a problem with erosion.  Mr. Watson stated further that they were working on a permanent solution of putting rip rap down the channel to fix the problem.  It was noted that the balance of the job was under budget.

Mr. Watson indicated that he was doing work on the drainage certification that DMJM was contracted for so he would be billing the District for it. 

b. Capacity Project Schedule/Update-

Ms. Irvine stated that the project was about 53% completed with approximately 154 days remaining.  The contract progress indicates that construction is ahead of schedule.  The placement of the girders on the second bridge was completed on October 30th and should be completely finished within 3 weeks.  The retaining wall on Black Forest Road should be done in the next few weeks as well.  The top mat paving between Golden Sage and Hwy 24 will be finished depending on the weather and the final lift will be done in the spring.  The bulk of the work should be done this year leaving smaller items for 2009 and they are looking at May 2009 for a completion date.
Mr. Brackin indicated that the issue with CSU is still pending and Ms. Irvine commented further that CSU was finishing up their part of the project and they were getting an invoice together and evaluating the costs.
Ms. Irvine reported that final numbers were being worked up with the State for the additional funds, which will come in around $5 million total for the project.  Once the IGA is done and pushed through the District’s portion of the cost should be reduced.  Director Christiansen asked how much it would be reduced and Ms. Irvine stated that she didn’t have the final numbers yet.
4. Manager’s Report-
a. 2009 Budget and 2008 Amended Budget Hearing-

Mr. Susemihl stated that the hearing for the 2009 Budget and 2008 Amended Budget was advertised and was now open for public comment.

The Board discussed the merit of getting the refinancing of the bonds done before the end of the year with the downturn of the market.  There was concern from Board members that the tax revenue would not be able to meet the future debt service payments causing the mill levy to be raised.  Director Cone said that the Board authorized DA Davidson at the last meeting to go ahead with the refinancing if the rate was 5% or less.  Mr. Schooler concurred stating that the District would have to re-advertise and reauthorize them to go forward because the Parameter Resolution was only for 30 days.  Mr. Susemihl indicated that the District only needed 3 days notice to post for a special meeting if the Board was still interested. The Board agreed to authorize Mr. Schooler to stay in contact with Sam Sharp from DA Davidson and to move forward with the refinancing.
There were no further public comments so Director Woods closed the public hearing.  Upon motion made by Director Cone, seconded by Director Christiansen, a resolution which adopted the2009 Budget, amended the 2008 Budget, appropriated the funds set forth in the budget, and authorized the mill levy certification at 10.8 Gallagherized, was unanimously passed with authorization for Mr. Susemihl and Mr. Schooler to finalize the numbers when the final assessed valuation is received.  

b. Permit Activity-

There was no discussion.
c. Development Activity-

There was no discussion.
5. Legal Report-
Mr. Susemihl had nothing further to report.
6. Old Business-  
Director Cone motioned to approve the monthly draw as well as a second draw of about $900,000 to R.E. Monks.  It was noted that the County has reviewed the invoice by R.E. Monks and has approved it.  The motion was seconded by Director Case.  Motion passed.
7. New Business- 
a. Steve Hammers: Request for Board Appointment-

Mr. Susemihl stated that he had posted the appointment for Mr. Hammers and continued it to this meeting because he didn’t show up at the last meeting.  Since Mr. Hammers was not present at this meeting as well Mr. Schooler recommended an alternate, Les Krohnfeldt.  Mr. Krohnfeldt is with the Woodmen Valley Church, which is in the District Service area.  Director Case concurred that Mr. Krohnfeldt would be a good addition to the Board.  Mr. Schooler will talk to Mr. Krohnfeldt about the appointment.
b. Adjust Service Area Limits for Stapleton Road – 

Mr. Susemihl indicated that the entity that is forming for the construction of Stapleton Road has been put on hold until November 2009, which will have potentially 1,000 lots in the District service area.  The Board will discuss the overlap of the two districts at a later date.
8. General Discussion-   
Mr. Susemihl mentioned that Mr. Schooler was working on changing the small area traffic impact fee to convert it into the District.  It would basically take the raw ground and replace it with a mill levy fee up front.  Mr. Schooler stated that the fee should be collected anyway and although the County Commissioners want to go forward with a model based fee they need to collect all of the information on it first.  A board would decide on the structure and only collect fees against future development, which homeowners would end up paying.  Mr. Brackin indicated that the Commissioners would be moving forward with a fee plan in January of 2009.
9. Next Meeting-


The next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, February 3, 2009 at 8:30 a.m. to be held at The Olive Real Estate Group.  Director Cone motioned to authorize the District Manager to pay the monthly bills for December and January with communications through email to the Board regarding the draws seconded by Director Christiansen.  Motion passed.
10. Adjournment-
Meeting was adjourned at 9:50 a.m. 

Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Terry E. Schooler,

Manager/Assistant Secretary
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